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79th GPA Executive Committee Agenda 
Tuesday 12 March 2024
Timing 9:00 (UTC -6)

Attendees: 
Chair: 	Josefina Román Vergara (Commissioner at INAI Mexico)
			 
Bermuda:	Alexander White, Privacy Commissioner 
Germany:	Ulrich Kelber, Federal Commissioner 
Jersey:	Anne King, Deputy on behalf of Commissioner Paul Vane
Mexico:              	Adrián Alcalá Méndez, President Commissioner, and Josefina Román Vergara, Commissioner 
Morocco:	Omar Seghrouchni, President Commissioner 
Bulgaria:                 Hristo Alaminov and Kremena Gugudi on behalf of Chairman Ventsislav Karadjov
Korea:                          Yoon Jeong Choi on behalf of Chairperson Haksoo Ko

Secretariat: Rolan Haroldo Sánchez Moran, General Director of International Affairs at INAI

1. Welcome and review of the agenda and 78th meeting action reviews.
· Presentation and welcome message from the current President Commissioner at INAI, Adrián Alcalá Méndez, who emphasized that it is important to build a more just, equitable and secure digital future for all, through the monitoring of emerging technologies and adjacent issues that impact our work, with the aim of providing timely responses and effective solutions to the challenges that arise. He also shared that INAI, in its role as President of the GPA, seeks to highlight the priority of advancing international harmonization of data protection standards; strengthening cooperation between data protection authorities globally, promoting the culture of privacy in civil society and the private sector, as well as promoting research and development of technologies that respect privacy and data protection.
· The meeting´s agenda was unanimously adopted without any amendments or objections.
· The 78th meeting minutes were unanimously adopted.

2. Presentation on Jersey Advancements as the Host for the 46th GPA 2024.
· Anne King, Deputy on behalf of Commissioner Paul Vane highlighted the developments for the 46th GPA Session. New proposals are being evaluated and a second draft of the program is being prepared for discussion at the next meeting. Sponsorship search continues, along with negotiations for the participation of key speakers. In addition, as a priority for the next quarter, a conference application is being developed in collaboration with registration platform providers.

3. Presentation on Ukraine´s Exemption for Membership Fee.
· A summary on the Ukraine’s inquiry for a positive response regarding the Membership Fee Exemption was presented by the Chair. 
· [bookmark: _Hlk161138062]Ulrich Kelber expressed that a positive response would be seen as a gesture of solidarity on the part of GPA towards this situation.
· Alexander White suggested that a criteria for this exemption be documented by the Secretariat in case other members request exemption from paying fees.
· The request was voted, and a positive response was unanimously agreed upon.

4. Presentation on the ´Guiding Principles on Data Sharing for the Public Good´.
· Anne King, Deputy on behalf of Commissioner Paul Vane presented an update on the creation of a set of general principles for data sharing between businesses and the public sector for public benefit, developed by the GPA Data Sharing Working Group. 
· The importance of establishing appropriate protocols and safeguards to protect the rights of data subjects and ensure their effective exercise was highlighted. These principles, once generally applicable within the different data protection and privacy legislative frameworks in each jurisdiction, will provide confidence for companies, organizations, and individuals to share data in a secure and transparent manner for the public benefit, complementing the guidelines and resolutions previously adopted by the GPA. This work, a follow-up to the compendium of best practices published during the COVID-19 pandemic, focuses on the challenges of data sharing between businesses and the public sector.
· It is intended that once the principles are approved, they will be distributed to all members of the Data Sharing Working Group.

5. Presentation on the proposed timetable for resolutions 2024.
· In this document, it is established that the Secretariat will be notified of the intention to present a resolution during the second week of April, and that the draft resolutions will be presented to the Secretariat during the second week of May. The draft resolutions will then be circulated to the membership for comments and amendments during the last week of May. The first week of consultation will take place during the first and second week of June and the second will be during the last week of June and the first week of July. The final draft resolutions will be distributed to the membership on July 19 and voting will take place in September. 
· The question of voting procedure was discussed. Ulrich Kelber, pointed out the absence of provisions for electronic vote in the GPA Rules & Procedures, as evidenced during the discussion in Bermuda. This could pose a threat to the integrity of Closed Sessions, so to ensure a more effective meeting, it was proposed to consider including electronic voting in the GPA Rules & Procedures. However, it was also suggested that two or three initiatives or documents be reserved for face-to-face debates, even if electronic voting is implemented.
· Alexander White suggested considering the option of sending out an early voting ballot to determine whether members agree to discuss a resolution at the event, which could facilitate the identification of resolutions that require more detailed analysis.
· The proposed calendar was unanimously voted. An alternative to changing the GPA Rules & Procedures is proposed to increase the inclusiveness of electronic voting. This proposal contemplates a preliminary online vote prior to formal adoption in Closed Session.
	Action
	Date

	Calendar approval for resolution submissions to GPA ExCo.   
	March 12nd, 2024.

	Notify Secretariat of intention to submit a resolution.  
	April 15th-19th, 2024.

	Submission of resolution projects to the Secretariat.  
	 May 13th- 17th, 2024.

	Submitted resolution projects are circulated to all GPA members: consultation, comments and amendments period starts.
	May 27th-31st, 2024.
    

	First GPA Consultation.  
	 June 3rd – 14th, 2024. 

	Second GPA Consultation.  
	June 24th- July 5th,2024. 

	Final resolution projects are distributed to all GPA members before the Closed Session (complete with four co-sponsors).  
	July 19th, 2024.

	Voting
	September, 2024













6. AOB. 
Update of the GPA Giovanni Buttarelli Award.
· The virtual meeting on March 5 with Olivier Matter and Anna Colaps from the European Data Protection Supervisor was reported on. The need to update the GPA website to provide more details on the Giovanni Buttarelli Award was concluded. In addition, it was agreed to defer the launch date to distinguish it from the Global Privacy Awards. The focus will be on keeping the Buttarelli family informed about the steps of the award, seeking to encourage their active participation.

SDSC´s request: Meeting with Sponsors of Resolutions Adopted during the 45th GPA.
· The communication presented by the Strategic Direction Subcommittee (SDSC) requesting a meeting with the sponsors of the Resolutions adopted during the 45th GPA, in order to know how the resolutions will be implemented, based on rule 4.5 of the Rules and Procedures, was presented.
· The members of the Executive Committee expressed their comments on the communication received by the SDSC. It was agreed to request the Chairs of each Working Group to convene a session in order to designate a facilitator to lead the meeting between the Working Group and the SDSC. The SDSC will then report the results obtained to the GPA Secretariat.
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